
 

  Friday May 27th 2022 

Thought of the Week 
"Don't cry because it's over, smile because it happened.”                                   Dr Seuss 
 

This Week’s Virtue 
This week’s virtue is flexibility. Flexibility is being open to change. It means not always 
having to have your own way. It is being open to the opinions and feelings of others. With 
flexibility, we are willing to change our minds. If something doesn’t work, we try a new 
way. Flexibility is making changes for the better and goes hand in hand with being resilient. 
Please consider taking a few minutes to discuss being flexible with your child[ren]. 
 

Principal’s Message 
Unfortunately, this week two of our significant annual events, Sports Day and the Under 
Eights’ Activity Session were postponed until next Wednesday due to a very wet Oval. 
The 2022 Simultaneous Storytime, featuring the book Family Tree by Josh Pyke was held 
in their place. A big thank you is extended to Mr David Johnson for all of his work leading 
up to and on Sports Day, Mr Greg Ganter for assisting with the field marking and 
preparations, all Staff that contributed, including our P&C Association and the many 
volunteers. A special thank you is extended to the Parkhurst State School P&C’s 
Treasurer Ms Kerri Ross, our Tuckshop Convenor, Mrs Kathy Russell, Vice President, 
Mrs Lynn Ashton and P&C President, Ms Marika Taylor. Well done everyone on a job 
well done. We are all positioned well for next Wednesday. 
 

Next Tuesday, Parkhurst State School is hosting a Performance Tour, entitled ‘Pick a 
Peck of Pickled Poems’. This thirty-minute presentation links to our English and The Arts 
curriculum and is an opportunity for our learners to be part of a real audience during a 
real performance. Permission and Payment notes were sent home several weeks ago. If 
you require any additional information, please contact your child[ren]’s Class Teacher[s] 
or Administration. 
 

Any sibling of current Parkhurst State School learners wishing to enrol in Prep in 2023, 
are strongly encouraged to contact Administration as soon as possible. There are limited 
spaces available for out of catchment enrolments as part of our Waiting List across all 
year levels. If you know a family considering Parkhurst State School in 2023 for their 
child[ren], please encourage them to make contact for an Enrolment Package. 
 

In 2022, our school improvement agenda is the consistent delivery of 
quality and inclusive teaching for every learner, in every learning 
space for every learning area, every day. All Staff are committed to 
achieving this goal and are congratulated for their ongoing efforts in 
developing their knowledge and skills. 

 

Over the past two weeks, the flexibility and resilience of our learners and staff has been 
tested with the recent weather. Sometimes, changes have been made (particularly at 
playtime) very quickly to accommodate the rain and everyone is congratulated for their 
amazing efforts.  
 

Until next week,  
 
 
Lyle Walker 
PRINCIPAL 
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Our Year of Creativity  
This year, our theme for learning is ‘Unleash 
YOUR Creativity’. This theme aligns with the 
general capabilities of the Australian Curriculum 
and provides opportunities for all learners to:  
­ be curious and inquisitive 
­ be creative in their thinking 
­ be innovative  
­ solve problems 
­ use their imagination 
­ generate and apply new ideas 
­ identify alternative solutions 
­ see and make new links 
­ follow and explore their passions 
 
Unleashing our creativity can occur across all 
learning areas. In 2022, a particular focus will be in 
The Arts (Music, Visual Arts, Dance and Drama) 
Technologies (Design and Digital), Physical 
Education and English. This theme will also 
develop our knowledge and understanding of how 
our brains function and how we can use this 
knowledge to unleash our creativity. As in past 
years, each week, we will acknowledge the 
creativity of our learners through our Creators of 
the Week, recognising their special and unique 
creative achievements, thinking and the use of their 
imagination. 
 

Creators of the Week 
PR Lennox 
PZ Jack Baxter 
P/1P Hudson Smith 
1F Elise Smith 
1H No nomination 
2R Leo Sullivan 
2S Aubree-Jane 
2/3M Dylan Shannon 
3C Isabella Forster 
3J Saxon Waterton 
3Q Blake Casten 
4H Mia Donaldson 
4K Jaxon 
4W Jamie 
5M No nomination 
5E John Thomasson 
5S No nomination 
6D William Sheridan 
6F William Fitchen 
CLASS Year 2S 
 

Keep Updated      
All families and friends of the 
school are encouraged to keep 
updated through our social media 
accounts and school website. 
Please consider liking and 
following us on FaceBook, 

Twitter and Instagram. A range of information is 
also accessible through the QSchools and 
QParents apps. 

This Week’s Birthdays 
Best wishes are extended to the following learners 
who are celebrating their birthdays from today until 
next Thursday. Have a great birthday everyone. 
 
Monique Smith  
Jesse Howard  
Roman Leahy  
Koby Sculley  
Peita Grimshaw  
  

 
 

Every Day of Learning Counts 
Every day of learning counts at Parkhurst State 
School, with 96% attendance being our annual 
target. Learners attaining or exceeding this target 
are our Attendance Champions. The attendance of 
every learner is closely monitored, including late 
arrivals, regular early departures and unexplained 
absences to ensure every learner receives their full 
learning entitlement.  
 

SCHOOL 90%  

 

 

PR 86%  

PZ 84%  

P/1P 90%  

1F 94%  

1H 94%  

2R 87%  

2S 94%  

2/3M 85%  

3C 93%  

3J 98%  

3Q 90%  

4H 90%  

4K 86%  

4W 91%  

5M 91%  

5E 87%  Student Absence Line 

07 4924 6566 
Messages can 

be left 24/7/365 

5S 90%  

6D 89%  

6F 92%  

 

Are Your Details Current? 
All families are encouraged to contact 
the school to update their current 
contact details, including telephone 

numbers, email addresses and emergency 
contacts. Please consider taking a few minutes to 
check that your details are current and up to date 
on our system. A Contact Update Form is 
available from Administration. 
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Tuckshop News 
The Parkhurst State School Tuckshop 
operates every Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday at First Break. 
Second Break orders are stored in 

Classroom Refrigerators. A new Menu and 
Pricelist is now available. The link is Tuckshop 
Menu. Online ordering is encouraged through 
Flexischools as the preferred payment method to 
minimise the exchange and onsite storage of cash.   
 

The new Tuckshop Menu is available in each 
week’s Newsletter and also available on the 
FlexiSchools app, school website, QSchools app 
and FaceBook page. Volunteers are always sought. 
Please see or contact our Convenor, Kathy if you 
are available to assist on 07 49246 536. 
 

Flexischools 
Flexischools, an online ordering system 
for the Tuckshop, Uniform Shop, and 
Fundraising Events, including the 2022 

Voluntary Contribution Program is now available. 
If you have any questions about the online services 
we have introduced, please contact Administration 
for more information. 
 

P&C Uniform Shop 
The Parkhurst P&C’s Uniform Shop will 
now open every Monday from 8:30 a.m. 
to 9:30 a.m. Uniform Sales can be made 

by Flexischools, EFTPOS or cash. A full Price List 
of all items is below. A small collection of second 
hand items is available and more are always 
sought. If you have any preloved school uniforms 
in good condition you no longer have use for, our 
Uniform Shop would love to hear from you. 
 

Uniform Price List  
Polo Shirts  $25.00 

Prep Polo Shirts $20.00 

Sports House Shirts (Wednesdays) $20.00 

Mesh Shorts  $10.00 

Skorts  $20.00 

‘A’ Line Skirts $15.00 

Reversible ‘Bucket’ Hats $15.00 

Winter Jackets  $40.00 

Micro Shorts (Size 12 only) $15.00 

Fleecy Pants $18.00 

Library Bags  $12.50 
 

Lost Property Items 
Lost Property Tubs are located in the 
Assembly Area (AA). If your child[ren] 
is/are missing any items, this is always 
a good place to start your search, 

particularly for hats, water bottles and lunchboxes. 
Quite often, items are not named and are unable to 
be reunited with their owner[s], despite many 
attempts. Unnamed uniform items make their way 
to the P&C’s Uniform Shop as second hand items. 

Voluntary Contribution Program 
The Parkhurst State School Parents 
and Citizens’ Association’s Voluntary 
Contribution Program is an ongoing 
program. Payments can be made via 

Flexischools or a payment card available from 
Administration. Everyone who contributes or 
volunteers regularly goes into the draw for a great 
prize at each Term’s Assembly of Excellence. 
 

Parkhurst Tavern Raffles 
Volunteers are sought every second 
Friday for the P&C’s Tavern Raffles. 
Please contact the P&C’s Executive if 
you would like to assist. 
 

Contacting Class Teacher/s 
Every Parkhurst State School Staff 
member has an email address and can 
be used to make contact using this mode. 

These email addresses are on our school website 
under the Staff Contacts tab. Teacher Contacts 

 

PAWS Home Reading Program 
Our PAWS Reading Program has 
started for another year. Due to the 
delayed return to school, there have 
been some slight changes regarding 
the PAWS targets, milestones and 

opening of the PAWS Pop Up Shop. Please 
contact Ms Dianne Stace if you have any specific 
questions regarding our PAWS Program.  
 

Please remember to email PAWS if you have any 
questions or would like to share a photo of you 
reading at home. PAWS’ email address is 
paws@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au 
 

Rebel Community GiveBacks 
For every purchase at Rebel 
Sport in Stockland, 5% of the 
purchase price is given back 
to the school when you 
mention ‘Parkhurst State 
School’. When next in store, 

become a member and link your membership to 
Parkhurst State School. Already this year, over 
$700 worth of sporting items have been purchased 
by Mr David Johnson using our community 
givebacks. Well done everyone! 
 

  
 

Consider making your Saturday Night 

Nit Detection Night 

https://parkhurstss.eq.edu.au/SupportAndResources/FormsAndDocuments/Documents/2022%20PSS%20Tuckshop%20Menu%20Term%202.pdf
https://parkhurstss.eq.edu.au/SupportAndResources/FormsAndDocuments/Documents/2022%20PSS%20Tuckshop%20Menu%20Term%202.pdf
https://parkhurstss.eq.edu.au/our-school/our-staff/teacher-email-contact
mailto:paws@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au
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Enrol Now for 2022 and Beyond 
As per Parkhurst State School’s 
Enrolment Management Plan, only 
learners whose principal place of 
residence is within the school’s 

catchment area will be eligible for enrolment at the 
school. Learners who are siblings of current 
learners at the school are eligible to enrol. 
Enrolment Packages are available at 
Administration or from the ‘Enrol Now’ tab on our 
school website. Please visit or contact 
Administration on 07 4924 6555 for further 
information. An active Out of Catchment Waiting 
List is in place for enrolments across all year levels 
and is filled on availability and current capacity. 
 

Birthday 2021 2022 2023 2024 2025 

01/07/16 

to 30/06/17 
Kindy Prep Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 

01/07/17  

to 30/06/18 
 Kindy Prep Year 1 Year 2 

01/07/18  

to 30/06/19 
  Kindy Prep  Year 1 

 

 
 

Caught You Coin Draws 
Each week, Caught You Coins are 
presented to learners demonstrating 
the focus 5R of the week. All Caught 
You Coins go into a Prize Draw each 
Monday at Muster with learners from 

each Neighbourhood receiving PAWS Bucks. 

School Uniforms 
At Parkhurst State School, all learners are 
encouraged to take pride in their appearance by 
wearing the correct school uniform on specific days. 
 

Mondays Regular School Polo Shirts 
 Regular Prep Polo Shirts 
Tuesdays Regular School Polo Shirts 
 Regular Prep Polo Shirts 
Wednesdays Coloured Sport House Shirts 
Thursdays Regular School Polo Shirts 
 Senior Shirts 
Fridays Regular School Polo Shirts 
 Regular Prep Polo Shirts 
 

All learners are reminded that shorts and skirts 
should be an appropriate length and fit, and 
jewellery is restricted to a watch, ‘sleeper’ and ‘stud’ 
style earrings. At Parkhurst State School, white 
socks are a part of the school’s Dress Code. 
Parkhurst State School is a sun safe school and a 
hat is expected to be worn whilst outdoors playing.  
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Safety Reminders 
At the end of each day, an 
increased number of learners are 
meeting their parents and carers 
outside the school, towards the 
end of Mason Avenue. This is 
becoming dangerous with children 

navigating traffic to cross the road and some 
taunting cars as they pass. The school’s Kiss and 
Go Zone is the preferred and safest method of 
collection each afternoon and is supervised by 
Teacher Aides until 3:30 p.m. to encourage a 
staggered collection. All families are also reminded 
to ensure the dedicated crossing is used before 
and after school to encourage road safety. 
 

 

Voluntary Contribution Program 
The Parkhurst State School Parents and Citizens’ 
Association conducts a Voluntary Contribution 
Program each Term and sincerely appreciates that 
families are ‘time poor’ and may not always be 
available to assist and volunteer with fundraisers, 
activities and events. Families can voluntarily 
contribute $25 each Term, $50 each Semester or 
$100 for the year in lieu of contributing financially 
or assisting in person with ongoing fundraisers. 
Each Term, regular volunteers and all families that 
have contributed will go into the draw for a prize, 
drawn at our Assembly of Excellence.  
 

Payments can be 
made using the 
Flexischools app. or 
using a Payment 
Card available from 
Administration. If you 
have paid for an entire 
year, you are automatically in the draw every Term. 
With over 300 families, if every family supported 
this initiative, just over $30 000 could be raised in 
one year. If you have any questions regarding any 
aspect of the program, please contact the Office or 
email pandc@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au. 
 

 

Rockhampton Show Holiday 
Thursday June 09th 2022 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
The 2022 Premier’s Reading Challenge is an 
annual state-wide initiative for Queensland 
Schools learners from Prep to Year Nine. This 
challenge aims to improve literacy and encourage 
children to read for pleasure and learning. For more 
information visit this link 2022 Reading Challenge 
 

 
 

PAWS Home Reading  
Our PAWS Home Reading Program is well 
underway. Please contact Ms Dianne Stace or 
Mrs Lyn O’Farrell if you have any specific 
questions regarding PAWS. Don’t forget to email 
PAWS if you have any questions or would like to 
share a photo of your child[ren] reading at home. 
PAWS’ email is paws@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au. 
 

Keep reading to collect your 

PAWS BUCKS everyone ! 
 

 

 

 

ENROLMENTS 
OPEN FOR 2023 

mailto:pandc@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au
https://readingchallenge.education.qld.gov.au/
mailto:paws@parkhurstss.eq.edu.au
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Smart Moves Program 
Our Oval Walk occurs every morning from 8:40 a.m. 
to 8:55 a.m. The Oval Walk starts from the Assembly 
Area and all learners will depart together for the Oval. 
Thank you to all Staff who regularly assist. This 
Program ensures every learner has an opportunity to 
participate in moderate physical activity that raises 
their heart rate. There is a requirement that at least 30 
minutes of physical activity is provided for every 
learner every day through Physical Education Lessons, 
Sport and Smart Moves. Great job and thank you! 
 

National Reconciliation Week 
National Reconciliation Week is a time for all 
Australians to learn about our shared histories, 
cultures, and achievements. National 
Reconciliation Week is held from May 27th 2022 to 
June 03rd 2022 and provides an opportunity for all 
of us to explore how we can contribute to achieving 
reconciliation in Australia. This year’s theme is “Be 
Brave. Make Change”, which presents a 
challenge to all Australians to tackle the unfinished 
business of reconciliation for the benefit of all 
Australians. For more information and some great 
resources, visit Reconciliation Week 
 

 
 

 

COVID-19 Update 
The Queensland Government recently made 
changes to close contact requirements. If you are 
a close contact who is asymptomatic, you will no 
longer need to quarantine. 
 

However, in the seven days after becoming a close 
contact you will need to … 
1. wear a face mask while outside of your home, 

including when outdoors if you cannot 
physically distance 

2. notify your principal or supervisor that you are 
a close contact. Students must also let their 
school know. 

3. not visit vulnerable settings, such as hospitals, 
aged care and disability facilities, unless in 
exceptional or compassionate circumstances 
(for example, end of life visits). 

 

 
 

 

https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/about-nrw/
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Containers for Change 
This year, our Year Five learners have assumed 
the responsibility for the collection and sorting of 
containers as part of the Queensland 
Government’s Containers for Change Program. 
Funds raised from this Program support our 
School’s Music Program. There are small coloured 
collection bins across the school for each of our 
Sports Houses to keep tally of the funds raised.  
 
If you have any containers at home you wish to 
donate, they can be placed in any of these bins 
across the school. Very soon, some new bins will 
arrive as special additions to this Program. A big 
thank you is extended to Ms Rebecca Egerton 
and Mr George Grant who oversee this initiative. 
 

 
 

Flu Season is Here 
The flu is a serious illness for everyone, and while 
people with underlying health problems are at a 
higher risk of complications, healthy individuals can 
get really sick, too. It is not possible to predict how 
severe the 2022 season will be, however, a low 
incidence of flu in one year could result in a severe 
season for those who haven’t been vaccinated or 
had natural exposure to flu viruses previously. 
Vaccination remains the most effective way to 
prevent both children and adults from getting the 
flu, becoming seriously ill from the flu, or passing it 
on to others. For more information 
visit, https://tinyurl.com/9h7ebhu2. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

https://tinyurl.com/9h7ebhu2
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TERM TWO CALENDAR 

WEEK DATE ACTIVITY/EVENT  WEEK DATE ACTIVITY/EVENT 

1 

A
P

R
IL

 

18 EASTER MONDAY 

8 

J
U

N
E

 

06 QUEENSLAND DAY 

19 FIRST DAY OF LEARNING 07 P&C TEAMS MEETING AT 6:00 P.M.  

20  08 STATE OF ORIGIN – GOLDEN BOOT 

21  09 ROCKHAMPTON SHOW HOLIDAY 

22 ANZAC DAY ASSEMBLY 10 WORLD CLEANERS’ DAY 

23/24  11/12  

2 

A
P

R
IL

/M
A

Y
 25 ANZAC DAY 

9 

J
U

N
E

 

13  

26  14  

27 DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 15  

28  16  

29 TERM ONE PAWS SHOP 17  

30/01  18/19  

3 

M
A

Y
 

02 LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 

10 

J
U

N
E

 

20  

03  21 REPORT CARDS EMAILED 

04  22 NAIDOC WEEK ACTIVITIES 

05 MOTHERS’ AND OTHERS’ STALL 23 NATIONAL MAKE MUSIC DAY 

06 RUGBY LEAGUE CAPRA’S CUP 24 ASSEMBLY OF EXCELLENCE 

07/08  25/26  

4 

M
A

Y
 

09  

UPCOMING EVENTS 10 P&C MEETING AT 6:00 P.M. 

11  

12  Tuesday May 31st  Performance Tour Visit 

13 FRIDAY SPORT COMMENCES Wednesday June 01st  Sports Day and Under 8s Activities 

14/15  Monday June 06th  Queensland Day 

5 

M
A

Y
 

16  UNDER EIGHTS’ WEEK  Thursday June 09th  Rockhampton Show Holiday 

17  Friday June 10th  World Cleaners’ Day 

18    

19    

20 FINAL DAY OF NAPLAN   

21/22    

6 

M
A

Y
 

23  

2022 TERM DATES 24  

25 SIMULTANEOUS STORY TIME 

26  Term One  January 24th to April 01st 

27  Autumn Vacation  April 02nd to April 18th    

28/29  Term Two  April 19th to June 24th    

7 

M
A

Y
/J

U
N

E
 

30  RECONCILIATION WEEK  Winter Vacation  June 25th to July 10th 

31 PERFORMANCE TOUR VISIT Term Three  July 11th to September 16th 

01 SPORTS DAY AND UNDER 8s Spring Vacation  September 19th to October 03rd 

02  Term Four  October 04th to December 09th 

03  Summer Vacation  December 10th to January 22nd 

04/05  Learning Resumes  January 23rd 2023 

 

We Leap to Lead! 
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These businesses are proudly owned and operated by parents, carers and partners of our school  

 


